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September 2018 Newsletter

Welcome back to a new school year and we hope you enjoyed the summer break. The children have settled back nicely and are hopefully enjoying being back.
Academy Update
Discussions around the school forming a Multi-Academy Trust are ongoing and the proposed date for conversion is March 2019. We plan to submit an application to the DfE in October/ November 2018. If you have any questions regarding this or would like to discuss the matter further, please feel free to speak to your child’s teacher or make an appointment to speak to myself via the office.  
Homework

We have had a couple of enquiries regarding homework and children struggling to complete some tasks at home. Can I please reassure parents that homework is set to help consolidate their learning in school and is not meant to cause anxiety to our children or arguments at home. If your child is struggling to complete homework, their class teacher will be more than happy to go through it with them and explain any misconceptions. As long as children are having a go and trying their best, that is all we expect.

We will be sending out a questionnaire shortly to collect parent views and to determine if we need to make changes to our Homework Policy. We would be very grateful if you would complete the questionnaire as your views will help to determine how homework is planned going forward.

ParentMail 

Please could parents make sure that they respond to notifications on ParentMail and provide the information that is being requested. Often forms are left incomplete and staff are having to ring parents to get the information required. Also, it can become very annoying for parents, as the notification will keep repeating until the enquiry has been satisfied. Thank you for your cooperation.

Ofsted Inspection
As you will be aware, the school received an Ofsted Inspection on Thursday 13th September. This was a Section 8 Inspection, which is to determine whether good schools have remained good. However, the Inspector felt that the school’s high performance and rapid and sustained improvements over the last three years suggests the school is rapidly moving to Outstanding. Therefore, he has recommended a full Section 5 Inspection that will take place in approximately 1 year. A Section 5 Inspection is the only way current judgements can be changed and if during this 
academic year, the school manages to sustain these improvements, the school’s grading will likely change to Outstanding. This is the highest recognition that previous good schools can currently receive and is the highest grading that Bankfields has ever achieved. We are delighted with the outcome and that the hard work and dedication of the staff and Governors has been recognised. For the last 3 years, the school has performed above national averages and for the last 2 years, the progress children make has placed the school in the top 10-20% of schools nationally.

Most importantly though is how the excellent care and nurturing that our children receive has been recognised and how the school keeps children safe and happy which is always our main priority.

The Inspector commented on what a ‘delight’ our children are and how well they behaved, showing respect and tolerance towards others. We are extremely proud of our children and their excellent attitudes to learning that have helped to make our school the success it is today!
Thank you to those parents who spoke with Ofsted and completed the survey, showing their support and encouragement during the inspection.
A copy of the report is available on the school website and will be published on the Ofsted website from Thursday 4th October
   Diary Dates

	Tuesday 2nd October 


	School Photographs 

	Wednesday 3rd October
	Reception Elma Afternoon


	Week beginning 8th October
	Science Week


	Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th October
	Parent Consultations


	Tuesday 16th October
	M&M Theatre Performance – Robin Hood


	Wednesday 24th October


	Y5/6 Family Learning Afternoon

	Friday 26th October


	Break up for half term


Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields.
